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Information Update – Indianapolis Public Transportation Foundation 
(IPTF) operational changes 

 
To:   Chair and Board of Directors 
Through: President/CEO Inez P. Evans 
From:    IndyGo Foundation Executive Director Emily Meaux 
Date:  October 17, 2022 

 
 

Indianapolis Public Transportation Foundation (IPTF) operational changes 
 

BACKGROUND:  
 
At the September meeting of the Indianapolis Public Transportation Foundation Board, the Board approved updated 
bylaws including the adoption of IndyGo Foundation as its DBA name.  
 
The bylaw updates were made to better serve the growing organization such as expanding the maximum number of 
Board members from 13 to 19. 
 
We are working with the appropriate attorneys to enact these changes and anticipate it will be finalized in early 2023. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Receive the report. 
 
Emily Meaux 
Executive Director 
Indianapolis Public Transportation Foundation, dba IndyGo Foundation 
 


